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Kudos to members of the C4 Ambassador 
Leadership Team for their contribution at the 

Leadership Bartholomew County meeting 
this month.  Several students spoke about 

their pathways, classes, and what C4 means 
to them.  They did an excellent job answering 
tough questions and conveying the amazing 

opportunities C4 offers.  Mateo Mendez 
reflected, “The experience was intimidating, 
but an awesome opportunity to be a part of 

an adult leadership group and meeting.” 

PLTW Biomedical Innovation students wrapped up their 
human physiology projects this week.  They came up with a 
hypothesis, did experimental labs and research, and made 

conclusions from their results.  Working in small groups, they 
created professional posters and crafted their presentations.  

Each group presented their research in front of a panel of 
volunteer judges from the community.  The judges were 

impressed with the students’ work.  

Columbus East has had a few challenging days recently, between 
power outages and the networks going down.  Mr. Hartman’s 
Business class put their skills and resourcefulness to the test in a 
mean game of Monopoly. Not just a “game,” though – before 
starting, they discussed how small businesses can get off the ground 
and the students kept a ledger during the gameplay to track their 
accounting.             
                          “Don’t pass Go without collecting $200!” 

L to R: Caitlyn Day, Kaylee Smith, Peter Coriden, and 
Makyna Mullins are in Mrs. Horn’s BI class.  
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